
Northern York County Rod and Gun Club 

Member's Meeting 

 
Meeting Date: August 4, 2017 
 

Meeting Call To Order: 19:30, pledge recited 
 

Attendance: 
General 

Members 
Board 

Members 
Officers Guests 

17 4 2 0 
 

Early Bird: 
$70 was collected in the 50/50 raffle.  Bill Surrette won $35 
and donated the money back to the club. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 
 

 Checking Savings 

Beg Balance   

Deposits   

Expenses   

Ending Balance   

No treasurers report, as Romeo was not in attendance 

 

Secretary’s Report: 

No secretary's report as the current secretary has stepped 
aside.  We voted for Laura Harvey to assume this role until 
elections in January. 

 

Board of Directors: 

Spoke about the new range being built.  The guy who will 
be logging the trees will be coming in the beginning of this 
week to talk about his plan.  The new range will be 200 
yards.  There is question if the old range will be closed 
during this logging.  The board will get back to us after 
they talk with the person doing the logging. 
 
The Henry rifle for the sportsman raffle will be coming in 
soon. 

 

Old Business: 

There is an opening for the board of directors if anyone is 
interested. 
The Ossipee Valley fair was a success, thanks to all those 
who volunteered their time. 

 

New Business: 

The Acton fair is the end of this month and we still need 
volunteers.  Clayton Chute is working on finding 
volunteers.  Anyone donating their time gets a green t-shirt 
The annual Pig roast will be held September 16th.  The 
range will be closed this day.  Please bring $10/ pp and a 
dish to share.  The Sportsman's raffle will be drawn during 
the roast.  Tickets are still available at $10 each or 3 for 
$20.  The prizes include: Henry rifle, an ice auger, $300, a 
knife kit, and a handmade hunting knife. 



 
 

There has been a problem with our neighbor.  He wants to 
shut us down and has been sending threatening letters.  
He owns swamp land near the club and is trying to build 
nearby.  We have action against him and he should not be 
bothering us. 
We voted in new members: Frank Zappala and David and 
William Tabor.  We are working on updating our 
membership list to include all the new members this year. 
People are ruining the target stands that were made.  
Please be careful not to shoot the wooden stands. 
Our liability insurance is going up $26. 
The NRA thanks us for joining again this year.  We are life 
members. 
Lou spoke to the fire department about a bonfire to burn 
some wood that we have accumulated.  They asked if we 
could do it on a Tuesday, as that is their training day.  
They will bring a truck and be on hand.  We are looking to 
do this on October 24th. 

 

Sick or Distressed: Kevin Mohan 
 

Hunting & Fishing: 

Applications for deer permits are due August 15th and the 
lottery drawing will be on September 8th. 
Be aware that there are new hunting hours this year. 

 

Other Notes: 
Jobs available: Cablea's 
                        Maine Game Wardens 

 

Next Meeting: 

General Members: September 8, 2017 
      

Board Members: August 18, 2017 
 

Meeting Adjournment: 20:30 
 


